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recommend that the Department amend the Bill to allow 12 months for code 
registration, consistent with the timeframe being afforded to the Commissioner 
in the event they develop an industry standard.  

Content of the industry code 

 Experience with the previous industry codes under the Online Content Scheme in the 
BSA was that the prescriptiveness of the legislation dictated the prescriptiveness and 
scope of content of the codes.  

 As technologies and methods of accessing and producing content changed, the 
regulations were left behind and it has taken many years to reach the current stage of 
review, despite repeated industry requests for this to occur.  

 When considering the content of the codes for registration, it will be important for the 
Commissioner to allow for sufficient flexibility and focus on the desired outcomes, as 
opposed to the processes by which those outcomes are met, to ensure the same 
situation does not recur.  

 Whilst the Bill contains a long list of items that may be addressed in a code, it will also 
be important to ensure the code is fit for purpose, and that only relevant items out of that 
long list are required to be incorporated into the code.  

 In addition, it would be helpful to clarify the relationship between the industry code (and 
the list of matters that may be addressed in such a code) and the Basic Online Safety 
Expectations, to be determined by the Minister. There appears to be some overlap in the 
items that are to be addressed by both of these activities, and it will therefore be critical 
to determine how best to manage this overlap and avoid regulatory duplication.  

 The timing of the Minister’s Determination will also be important for the development of 
the industry code, to ensure consistency between the two, and allow for the code to 
address any matters flowing from the Basic Online Safety Expectations. Further 
guidance from the Department or the Minister’s Office on this matter would be 
appreciated.  

Ends. 

 


